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Regarding form WH-380 Section I – Employer Instructions. 
 
If employers may not request certification to bond with a newborn child or placement of an adopted child
– such as proof of birth (e.g. birth certificate to measure one year from date of birth)  then how can
employers protect themselves from those employees who may falsely claim to be entitled to this type of
leave?  Employers would like to at least be able to obtain copy of birth certificate or proof of a legal
adoption. 
 
Thank you.  
 

Claudia Arellano
Chief Human Resources Officer
South Monterey County Joint Union High School District
Phone:(831) 385-1144 Ext. 4305
Fax: (831) 385-0695
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